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KAH CASE STUDY - The Deal Learning Alliance 
 
This alliance consists of 11 primary schools.  In 2014/15, when it had a project funded by the 
KAH, the outcomes of OfSTED inspections were that one school moved from a judgement of 
‘requiring improvement’ (in November, 2012) to one of ‘outstanding’ in December 2014, 
and another from ‘good’ to ‘outstanding’ in July, 2015.  In the same month, a third school 
was judged to remain ‘good’, and ‘outstanding’ for its Early Years provision. 
 
In 2015/16, a more ambitious project was funded by the KAH.  Its priorities were to improve 
the quality of teaching and learning, raise the achievement of vulnerable groups, and to 
increase capacity for leadership and management. 
 
While the outcomes of some of the activities within the project cannot be quantified, there 
is clear evidence of success.  8 of the 11 schools improved on their Year 1 Phonics scores, 
with 9 of the 11 meeting or exceeding the national average.  In Mathematics at Key Stage 1, 
10 of the 11 schools met or exceeded the national expectation, and 7 of the schools met or 
exceeded the national average at Key Stage 2.  An initiative on improving pupils’ mental 
health and wellbeing led to dissemination of good practice, with four more of the schools 
establishing recognition of a young carers’ group.  Two OfSTED inspections have taken place 
since September 2015, with a further member moving from a judgement of ‘good’ to one of 
‘outstanding’, and another judged to remain ‘good’, but to be ‘a vibrant school’ which had 
made strong progress since its previous inspection. 
 
There has also been some good progress made around closing gaps, with 8 of the 11 schools 
FSM attainment being above the average for Kent. In addition to this, one of the alliance’s 
headteachers has been invited to become a national accreditor for pupil premium reviews 
 
An important feature of the alliance has been the development of governance.  The Chairs 
meet termly, and there is inter-school partnership working by Governors, supported by a 
National Leader of Governance.  The alliance is now exploring the possibility of becoming a 
multi-academy trust. 
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